
W e l c o m e  t o  w e e k  1 0
T h i s  w e e k  w e  h a v e  s e e n  t h e  r e t u r n  o f  1 0 0 %  o f  o u r  s t u d e n t  p o p u l a t i o n .
S t a f f  a n d  s t u d e n t s  a r e  h a p p y  t o  b e  b a c k  t o  ' n o r m a l ' .

T h a n k  y o u  t o  o u r  f a m i l i e s  f o r  y o u r  s u p p o r t  i n  w h a t  c a n  o n l y  b e  d e s c r i b e d
a s  a n o t h e r  u n u s u a l  t i m e .  W e  a p p r e c i a t e  y o u r  m a s s i v e  e f f o r t s  w h i l s t  y o u
w e r e  j u g g l i n g  w o r k ,  o t h e r  c h i l d r e n  a n d  c o m m i t m e n t s  a l l  w h i l s t  e n s u r i n g
y o u r  c h i l d  w a s  e n g a g i n g  w i t h  t h e i r  s c h o o l i n g .  

W e  a r e  h e a r i n g  s o  m u c h  p o s i t i v e  f e e d b a c k  f r o m  f a m i l i e s  a b o u t  l e a r n i n g
f r o m  h o m e  e x p e r i e n c e s .  F a m i l i e s  h a v e  a l s o  r e p o r t e d  i n c r e a s e d
s a t i s f a c t i o n  w i t h  t h e  r e f i n e d  o p e r a t i o n s  i n  c o m p a r i s o n  w i t h  o u r  f i r s t
l o c k - d o w n  e x p e r i e n c e s .
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LAST DAY OF TERM 3

FRIDAY

17 SEPTEMBER

PUBLIC HOLIDAY

MONDAY

4 OCTOBER

BOOK FAIR & BOOK

CHARACTER PARADE

WEDNESDAY

3 NOVEMBER

STUDENTS RETURN TERM 4 

TUESDAY

5 OCTOBER



I must also thank the staff for their amazing response to the lock-down and restrictions.  I
wish them a well earned break. 

This week we have had all hands on deck to complete student assessments. Literacy and
Numeracy based assessments will give staff individual student data to measure the
impact of our time away from school. Staff will use this information to tailor student
learning experiences for term 4. 

COVID UPDATE
As of this afternoon we have been notifed that Lismore will go into a 7 day lockdown.
People who visited lismore from the 7th September also come under these stay-at-home
restrictions (as per level 4). Please note that students are eligible to still attend school.
Information is developing in regards to Glenn Innes. Please check your local news
channels for more information. 

If your child or a member of your household becomes infected during the holiday period
please contact me immediately via class dojo. 

Holidays
I wish all our families an enjoyable and safe break. Students and staff return on Tuesday
5th October. 

Mr Burgess Return

Welcome back Mr Burgess this week, you were
missed by all. I would like to thank Ms Lotz for
her fantastic work particularly through out
lockdown. 

If you know of any families looking to start
their child in 2022 please share this
information with them or for further
information please get them to contact our
office. We are accepting enrolments now.

Our Pre-Kinder transition program is getting
ready to start in Term 3. We look forward to
welcoming our new enrolments to Wednesday
1/2 day lessons through-out the term. In Term
4, our PreKinder students will participate in
full day readiness programs so they are fully
integrated and ready to start at day 1 in 2022. 
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CLASSROOM NEWS - MR LITTLE & K/1/2
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Hello from K, 1, 2,

Thankfully, at last as a class, we close out the term. We are all working together to test
and gather data about our students to make the best of Term 4 for every child.
Kindies, Ones, and Two’s are completing phonological and numeracy assessments. It’s
gratifying to see that there is so much retained from the year of learning. Well done to
all students who have soldiered on in one way or another through the lockdown. The
learning packs, filled with art and books display how much students love their learning
and how busy they have been in the lockdown.
I must say I miss the morning books and afternoon workout sessions. It was amazing to
see so many who have really engaged in the digital learning and on the Zoom sessions.
I have definitely learned a lot in the lockdown which I’m looking forward to bringing
into our class. (#1: more wheel of workouts)
Thanks to all the parents for keeping your children safe and in good spirits in these
strange times. Have a great holiday everyone. See you next term.

Kind regards,
Mr Little
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CLASSROOM NEWS - MR BURGESS & 3/4/5/6
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Welcome to week 10. I want to say a big thank you to all the parents and students for their
continued effort during the lock down period. I’ve heard nothing but good reports from
the staff and students during this time. 

While I did have a fantastic break, it was great to be back at PIPS and see all the students
smiling faces. Students have been excellent this week after lockdown and have
transitioned really well back into routine. Our class has been completing diagnostic
literacy and numeracy testing to help monitor the progress of students during their time
away from the classroom. 

I hope everyone has a well-deserved break and comes back recharged ready for our final
term of the year.

Regards,
Mr Burgess and Talulah 
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CLASSROOM NEWS - MRS ESSEX
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WHAT ABOUT MENTAL HEALTH AND WELLBEING?

Welcome back for Week 10 for term 3. It has been a hectic term for all - especially our
students. 

We are taking this week to take stock of the students’ wellbeing by simply ‘checking in’,
creating warm safe classrooms and returning to predictable routines.

Supporting student mental health and wellbeing is a prerogative for PIPS. Currently, Mrs
Simmons is running a course that both myself and Mrs Wiseman are attending - the course
explores the kinds of issues that students may face, and looks at different perspectives,
possible causes and approaches that schools can adopt to better identify their students’
needs and support them.

Developing our students’ wellbeing is part of our National Curriculum.  It is defined in the
General Capabilities - these capabilities encompass knowledge, skills, behaviours and
dispositions that will assist students to live and work successfully in the 21st century.

The mental Health and Wellbeing course will provide guidance for us to better support our
students to develop skills like, recognising and regulating emotions, developing empathy
for others and understanding relationships, establishing and building positive relationships,
making responsible decisions and working effectively.

These general capabilities are essential skills in becoming a confident and creative
individual, with a sense of self-worth, who is able to make a positive and lasting
contribution to their family, those around them, and society as a whole.

If you have any concerns or questions about your child's wellbeing, please don’t hesitate to
contact us.
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